
 

 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE � MAY 7, 2001 
 
 

THOREAU MACDONALD HOUSE 
 (BUDGET SUB-COMMITTEE MEETING OF MAY 1, 2001) 
 
 
 Recommendation 
 

The Budget Sub-Committee recommends: 
 

That the recommendation contained in the following report of the Manager of Urban Design and the 
Director of Recreation and Culture, dated May 1, 2001, BE APPROVED, subject to the inclusion of 
the phrase �following the public consultation meeting� after the word �Budget� contained in Clause 1. 

 
 

 Report of the Manager of Urban Design and the Director of Recreation and Culture 
 

The Manager of Urban Design and the Director of Recreation and Culture, in consultation with the Director of 
Reserves and Investments, recommends: 

 
That in order to restore and revitalize the Thoreau MacDonald House property to its original 1920�s state,  
$85,000.00 be included in the 2001 Capital Budget and, further, 
 
That the source of the funding be the Heritage Reserve Fund. 
 
Background 
 
The J.E.H. Mac Donald/Thoreau MacDonald House and surrounding property is designated under Part IV of 
the Ontario Heritage Act and considered a significant heritage site in the City of Vaughan.  The property was 
owned by Group of Seven artist, J.E.H. MacDonald and the inspiration for this famous painting �Tangled 
Garden�, presently hanging at the National Gallery in Ottawa. 
 
The property was willed to Thoreau MacDonald, J.E.H. Macdonald�s son and then to the City of Vaughan in 
1974.  Although the site is a point of pride in the Thornhill community, it has never been totally restored. 
 
At the Committee of the Whole meeting of September 11, 2000, Dr. John Sabean came on deputation with 
respect to the preservation and use of the Thoreau MacDonald House.  Following a number of meetings with 
Dr. Sabean, Susan MacDonald (niece of Thoreau), the Ward 5 Councillor and City staff, it was determined 
that the restoration project would be phased in with the first phase focusing on the restoration and 
revitalization of the 1920�s gardens and grounds surrounding the house. 
 
The Urban Design Department, in consultation with Cultural Services, reviewed the existing file material and 
determined that the cost of the garden restoration and revitalization would be $85,000.00 (Attch. #1).  This 
project was not included on the list of 2001 Urban Design capital projects. 
 
The source of funding would be $75,000.00 from the Heritage Reserve Fund and a $10,000.00 grant from 
the Friends of the Environment. 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
 
 
 

Councillor B. DiVona 
 Chair 
 Budget Sub-Committee 
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